

Dear Pastor, Family, and Friends

We want to start this letter thanking the Lord for each of you. Your prayers and support have been what has kept us moving forward for the Lord here in Chile, and we want you to know how grateful we are for all that you have done and are doing for us.

Covid Restrictions Continue

Covid restrictions continue in Santiago. At times it is very hard to keep up with, because of weekly changes, which communities are in quarantine and which are not. However, we continue to move forward and advancing as much as we can.

Our community had restrictions lifted and we began to plan to return to in-person services and then we were notified that the quarantine was not be lifting. This prohibits us from meeting on Sundays. BUT, the Lord did open the door for a temporary meeting place so that we can

have one service during the week in-person. Unfortunately, at this time the service is limited to 5 people.

Marcelos Is Saved

During our weekly updates we mentioned that Marcelo had been saved as a result of the faithfulness of members of the church. We are happy to report that he is currently being disciples by Pastor Juan Carlos and is growing in the Lord.

Permanent Location

We continue to pray for the Lord to provide the needed funds to purchase a building. Before the quarantines we were meeting in a community center, and it has been difficult to get permission to go back to the community center because of the pandemic,

so, for the few meetings we were able to have, we used the patio of Pastor Juan Carlos' home. It would be a Hughe help and step forwarding to have our on building.

Would you pray about giving towards this need? Any gift can be sent to: MWBM, PO 519, Braselton, GA 30517, memo: Smithey Grace Building Fund.

Camp Online

We closed out February with Teen Camp and our Pastors Camp. We praise the

Lord for good attendance for both and all that he did in the hearts and lives of the young people and Pastors. Although doing everything online isn't ideal we are grateful that the Lord has provided a way for us to move forward.



Send Support To:

PO BOX 519 Braselton, GA 30517 www.mwbm.com (706) 654.2818



Sending Church:

Cherry Grove Baptist PO BOX 889 Wilkesboro, NC 28697 thecherrygrovebc.com (336) 921-4224 cgbc@cherrygrovebc.com

Contact Info:

thesmitheys@me.com +56 9 5007 4604 www.reachchile.org f smitheystochile jamiesmithey